MAYOR LINDA GORTON “ LEXIN GTO N CHARLES MARTIN

DIRECTOR
WATER QUALITY

TO: Mayor Linda Gorton
Ut “ounty £ouncy
)
FROM:
Chatles H. Martin, P.E., Director
Division of Water Quality
DATE: March 8, 2021

SUBJECT: Recommendation for a FY21 (Class B Infrastructure) Stormwater Quality Pro;ects
Incentive Grant for Andover Neighborthood Association, Inc. (ANA)

Request

The purpose of this memorandum is to request approval of a FY21 (Class B Infrastructure) Stormwater
Quality Projects Incentive Grant for Andover Neighborhood Association, Inc. (ANA), in the amount of
$158,701.13.

Purpose of Request

The putpose of the project is to help improve water quality in the East Hickman Watershed in the
Andover Neighbothood. The project elements include replacement of the failing concrete spiliway at the
former hole #17 pond; bank stabilization and construction of a riparian buffer along the northern bank of
the #17 pond; replacement of portions of the cart path with pervious concrete; a community stream clean-
up event extending along East Hickman Creek from Todds Road to the pond just upstream of Jacobson
Reservoir; and placement of permanent signage at the proposed bank stabilization area explaining the
benefits of riparian buffers and the improved concrete spillway.

Project Cost in FY21 and in Future Budget Years

The grant has been approved for FY 2021 funding by the Water Quality Fees Board in the amount of
$158,701.13.

Are Funds Budgeted

Funds are budgeted in: 4052 — 303204 — 3373 — 78112 — WQINCENTIVE_21 — WQ_GRANT
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